
Minutes of the Wexford Local Community Development Committee (LCDC) meeting 
Friday, 22nd June, 2018 at 10.00 a.m. – Council Chamber, County Hall, Wexford
Attendance:
In the Chair: 

Councillor Kathleen Codd Nolan (Public Sector)
LCDC Members:


Ms. Anne Shannon - PPN Social Inclusion Rep
Councillor Anthony Donohoe (Public Sector)
Mr. Brian Kehoe, Wexford Local Development (Private sector)
Ms. Enda Kavanagh, (Business Sector)
Ms. Jeanne Hendrick – HSE (Public Sector)
Mr. John Joe Kavanagh, Farming Sector
Ms. Karin Dubsky - PPN Environmental Rep
Mr. Liam Daly - Department of Social Protection (Public Sector)
Ms. Mary Hamilton - PPN Community & Voluntary Rep
Councillor Michael Sheehan (Public Sector)
Mr. Pat Rath - PPN Community & Voluntary Rep

Councillor Tony Dempsey
(Public Sector)
Also in attendance:
Mr. Ger Mackey, Chief Officer





Mr. Seán Kavanagh, Wexford County Council





Mr. Michael Sweeney, Wexford County Council

Mr. Padraig O’Gorman, Wexford County Council
Ms. Ann Marie Laffan, Wexford County Council
Apologies:


Mr. Brian Toomey - PPN Social Inclusion Rep




Ms. Bridget Neville - Wexford Council of Trade Unions

Mr. Kevin Lewis – WWETB (Public Sector)
Mr. Seán Quirke - PPN Community & Voluntary Sector

Mr. Tom Banville - Local Enterprise Office (Public Sector)
Mr. Tom Enright - CE Wexford County Council (Public Sector)
Mr. John Carley, Wexford County Council
1. Adoption of Minutes:

The minutes of the Local Community Development Committee (LCDC) meeting of 8th March, 2018, were adopted.

Proposed:
Mr. Pat Rath


Seconded: 
Ms. Karin Dubsky
2. Matters Arising

None.

3. Correspondence

The members noted the contents of the presented correspondence, as listed below:
Community Enhancement  Programme for 2018. 
Mr. Mackey noted that Wexford LCDC has been allocated €150,065 under the Scheme for 2018 and he made the following recommendations to the Committee in relation to this scheme:


· Allocate 30% (€45,019) to the Municipal Districts for allocation to small projects with a maximum of €1,000 each. This will amount to €11,252 per district.

· Allocate €20,000 to Wexford Men’s Shed which currently has a serious accommodation issue.
· Allocate €65,000 to the establishment of an additional Fab Lab for the County to be located in New Ross.
· Allocate the balance of €20,045 to Enniscorthy and Gorey Municipal Districts on the basis that the projects submitted must be in excess of €3,000 per project.
It was unanimously agreed, by a show of hands, to accept Mr. Mackey’s recommendation.
Proposed:  Cllr. Michael Sheehan

 
Seconded: Cllr. Tony Dempsey
4. LCDC Annual Report
Mr. Mackey presented the 2017 Wexford LCDC Annual Report and answered any questions the Members had on same.  Mr. Mackey advised the members that the report would be presented to Wexford County Council for formal approval.  

It was unanimously agreed, by a show of hands, to adopt the 2017 Wexford LCDC Annual Report.

Proposed:  Cllr. Tony Dempsey
 
Seconded:  Ms. Karin Dubsky
5. Community Enhancement  Programme for 2018
Covered under Correspondence above.

6. Local Government Audit Service SICAP Audit
Mr. Mackey explained that the Local Government Audit Service (LGAS) recently conducted an audit of the Social Inclusion and Community Activation Programme (SICAP), in accordance with the requirements of the Memorandum of Understanding agreed between the Department and the LGAS covering the period 1 April 2015 to 31 December 2016. 

Mr. Mackey presented the LGAS findings of the audit of Wexford LCDC’s implementation of SICAP and answered any questions the members had on same. He noted that the Department were generally happy with the results of the audit.
It was unanimously agreed, by a show of hands, to approve the Local Government Audit Service SICAP Audit and the findings and recommendations made.

Proposed:  Mr. Liam Daly
 
Seconded:  Cllr. Michael Sheehan
Cllr. Dempsey left the meeting at this point at 12.30 p.m.
7. SICAP 2018-2022
New Programme Framework
Mr. Kehoe made a presentation on the new SICAP Programme Framework and answered any questions the Members had on this. 
Cllr. Donohoe left the meeting at this point at 12.55 p.m.
Cllr. Sheehan referred to the recent AIRO report for Wexford and noted that it shows serious deficiencies for the County. He stated that SICAP must deliver for Wexford as it is the only hope for some individuals and community groups.

Ms. Dubsky noted that environmental and local knowledge should be captured as part of this Framework. Mr. Kehoe committed to discuss this further with Ms. Dubsky.
Ms. Hendrick noted that the HSE worked with Roma and Travellers on a pre-development programme and had great success particularly with Food Cloud.
Ms. Shannon left the meeting at this point at 1.00 p.m.

2018 Action Plan

Ms. Clare Ryan made a presentation on the SICAP 2018 Action Plan and answered any questions the Members had on this. It was agreed to e-mail a copy of the presentation to LCDC Members. The Chairperson noted that older people are a great resource which should be tapped into. Ms. Hendrick suggested that schools are another important link. Cllr. Sheehan queried where mental health fits into this plan and Ms. Ryan replied that it comes under Action 2.12 which includes one to one mentoring and personal action plans. In response to a question from Cllr. Sheehan, Ms. Ryan explained that the 22 staff working on SICAP are funded by SICAP and they are the resource delivering SICAP on the ground, in schools, one to one interventions, etc.
Ms. Hendrick left the meeting at this point at 1.40 p.m.
Mid Term Review
Mr. Kehoe stepped out for this item. Mr. Mackey presented the SICAP Mid Term Review and recommended it for approval by the Members. It was unanimously agreed, by a show of hands, to approve the Mid Term Review.

Proposed:  Cllr. Michael Sheehan
 
Seconded:  Mr. Liam Daly
8. Minutes of LCDC Sub-Committees:
Healthy Ireland Sub-Committee
Mr. Mackey advised the Members that the Healthy Ireland Sub-Committee recommended seven actions which he listed that need to be agreed by the LCDC. It was unanimously agreed, by a show of hands, to approve these actions.

Proposed:  
Mr. Brian Kehoe
 
Seconded:  Cllr. Michael Sheehan
Wexford Taskforce on Future Skills & Education Needs LCDC Sub-Committee
Cllr. Sheehan updated the Members on the Skills and Training Expo organized by the Taskforce on Future Skills & Education Needs. This event was held on 13th June 2018 in the Riverside Park Hotel and focused specifically on Engineering & Manufacturing. Cllr. Sheehan expressed his thanks to Clinton Donovan in the Community Development Section for his work on this event.
Cllr. Sheehan also noted that a delegation from the Taskforce including Anne Kent from Kent Stainless have been invited to a meeting in the Dail with Minister Halligan to discuss local apprenticeships.
LCDC Sub-Committee on Tackling Isolation and Loneliness among Older People

Mr. Rath gave a brief update on the visit to Friendly Call in Cork by members of the Sub-Committee which was very informative. He noted that work is ongoing on befriending initiatives suitable for County Wexford.

Adoption of the minutes of LCDC Sub-Committees

The minutes of the LCDC sub-committee meetings as listed below were adopted:
· Healthy Ireland LCDC Sub-Committee 20th March and 21st May 2018

· Wexford Taskforce on Future Skills & Education Needs LCDC Sub-Committee 2nd May 2018

· Joint meeting of Wexford County Council Healthy County Sub-Committee and the LCDC Healthy Ireland Sub-Committee 7th June 2018

· LCDC Sub-Committee on Tackling Isolation and Loneliness among Older People in County Wexford 9th May 2018
Proposed:
Cllr. Michael Sheehan

Seconded: 
Mr. Pat Rath
9. Chief Officer’s Report 
Mr. Mackey presented the Chief Officers report which included the following:

· AIRO Report

· I.T. Support for the LCDC Members

· Community Enhancement Scheme – covered under Correspondence above

The Members noted the contents of the Chief Officers report. 
With regards to the AIRO report, Mr. Mackey advised the members of a proposal to organise a workshop in the autumn to make the connections between the six areas of interest in the report and also to look at the opportunities that are emerging from this important research. It was unanimously agreed, by a show of hands, to approve this workshop.

Proposed:  Cllr. Michael Sheehan

 
Seconded:  Ms. Karin Dubsky
10. Local Economic and Community Plan Update (LECP)
Mr. Mackey gave an update on the LECP and answered any questions the Members had on same.
11. AOB
Cllr. Sheehan requested that a member of staff from the Economic Section of Wexford County Council attend the next LCDC meeting to give an update on their progress on the Local Economic and Community Plan. Mr. Mackey agreed to arrange this.
12. Date for next meeting

Mr. Mackey advised the members that the next LCDC meeting was scheduled for Monday 24th September, 2018 at 10.00am. 
_________________________

Chief Officer

Dated on the      day of         , 2018.

_______________________

Cathaoirleach
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